made. Each will feel himself honoured in being permitted to join his fellow graduates in honouring the veteran professor.

As some of the graduates in greater New York and the Empire State desire to make a special effort, this has been conceded to them. Dr. Harry F. Mitchell, South Bend, Indiana, has been asked to form those who are in his neighborhood into a committee charged with the duty of bringing the matter before the graduates in the other States of the Republic, and a Kingston committee will appeal to those who live elsewhere. While the minimum sum required is \$1,000, it is hoped that two or three times that amount will be sent in before the end of March. Medical Convocation is held early in April and everything in connection with the commemoration should be completed before thar date. Contributions should be sent to the Principal or to Dr. Herald, Secretary of the Faculty."

We commend the object set forth in this reprint from the Queen's College *Journal* to the medical graduates of Queen's. Already about \$500 have been received by the Principal and Secretary of the Faculty. The Dean's Scholarship is an assured success. We trust that every graduate will see that his name appears on the list of founders.

DR. RODDICK'S BILL TO ESTABLISH A DOMINION MEDICAL COUNCIL.

R. RODDICK has introduced his bill again, with the objectionable features, to which attention was called last year, still retained. Much as we desire to see such a Council established, we infinitely prefer to remain as we are rather than have such a vicious system imposed on us as that contemplated by this bill. The statistics, given by Dr. Roddick in his speech on the first reading, are quite sufficient to condemn the principle of representation on which it professes to be based. Here is what he says on the Constitution of the Board:—

"There were many difficulties in deciding on the constitution